Note: Please note that Prayers will be said prior to the commencement of the Council meeting for any member who wishes to attend.

4 February 2015

Dear Sir/Madam,

I hereby summon you to attend a meeting of the South Molton Town Council to be held in the Town Hall, South Molton on Tuesday 10 February 2015 at 7.00pm.

Yours faithfully,

M. G. Gingell Town Clerk

## **AGENDA**

- 1. Apologies for absence.
- 2. Declarations of interest.
- 3. Chairman's announcements and matters of urgency brought forward at the discretion of the Chairman.
- 4. **APPROVAL OF MINUTES**

Town Council

27 January 2015

**ENCLOSED** 

5. **DEMENTIA** 

The Mayor has invited Mrs J. Chapman from Eastleigh Residential Home to briefly address members on the above and issues relating to this debilitating disease.

6. PATHFIELDS BUSINESS PARK – PURCHASE OF LAND

The land agent has had a recent meeting with a large employer at the above location and they wish to purchase a further approximate 5 acres to expand their business operation. Members are asked to consider their request and the Clerk will report to members.

7. **SOUTH MOLTON SWIMMING POOL TRUST** 

Following the formation of the above at the last Town Council meeting Cllr Way has indicated that he does not wish to be a member and a replacement is sought from any other interested member. The Clerk did invite trustee Mr A. Collyer to this meeting but he was unable to attend. It is hoped he will attend a future meeting to address members on the future of this community sports facility.

Continued ...

## TOWN COUNCIL 10 February 2015

## 8. **DEVON & CORNWALL CONSTABULARY**

Following a recent Crime Preventional Panel meeting Cllr Worden has requested that this item be placed on the agenda due to the press coverage that staffing levels will be reduced due to funding cuts. Cllr Worden will report further.

9. POLICY ON THE RECORDING/FILMING AT TOWN COUNCIL MEETINGS
The Clerk has prepared a policy document regarding the above and a copy is enclosed for members consideration and approval. This is a new policy and will be part of the new Standing Orders document that the Clerk is currently reviewing.

ENCLOSED

## 10. DCC – PUBLIC TRANSPORT REVIEW

The Clerk recently forwarded an email to all members regarding the above and the consultation process closes on Monday 20 April 2015. The Clerk requires comments from members particularly as South Molton will be affected if the proposals are agreed by DCC.

\_\_\_\_\_END\_\_\_\_\_